
Synopsis 

Milton Township 

Draft Meeting Minutes 

December 13, 2021 

 

Members present: L. Bargy, S. Ball, L. Atkinson, and B. Pharo 

 

Members absent: T. Cole, excused 

 

Also present: Attorneys B. Derman, J. Ball, B. Hefferan, D. Kopkau and 9 audience 

members 

 

L. Bargy called the meeting to order at 7 pm and the Pledge was recited 

 

Agenda Approval 

Strike items 2 and 3 under Supervisor's Report 

Motion by S. Ball/B. Pharo to approve the agenda as amended. Motion carried.  

 

Approval of regular meeting minutes of November 8, 2021 

Motion to approve by L. Atkinson/S. Ball. Motion carried.  

 

Approval of the draft minutes of the special meeting of December 6, 2021 

Motion to approve by S. Ball/B. Pharo. Motion carried.   

 

Public Comment: 
Pat Skarnulis of Torch Lake Drive is against the RV Park and he doesn't believe there is a 

single benefit to the park.  

 

Mary Skarnulis of Torch Lake Drive is here to remind this board of things they said in 

the past regarding the Torch River Bridge area.  

 

Bob Sullivan of Deep Water Point Lane agreed with the Skarnulis. He sent each of you 

an email and explaining his interest in exploring a feasibility of a sewer system around 

the lake. Is there a study in process? He would like to board to move forward. 

 

Terry Roote of Cherry Ave., I know the RV Park is a hot topic. No one wants this park. 

My property abuts this park and I have no privacy anymore. There are so many 

ordinances they've violated and who is being held accountable?  

 

Dan Wells of Miller Road said he understands this is allowed in the village under a 

special land use. This allows them to look at it harder. It adds 15-20 more items to see if 

it holds up. The property owner removed the greenbelt and we have the right to privacy. I 

came here to ask for oversight, understanding, and for board to look at the problems this 

site plan has.  

 

Sheriff’s Report 



As presented in the packet 

 

Fire Department Report: by Chief J. Ball 

11 responses for November. We are at 97 for the year. Update on personnel. MERS 

report given. Update on continuing education hours and training requirements. Report on 

grants.  

 

Ambulance Report 
There is a report in the packet 

 

Zoning Report 
No report 

 

Planning Report: by B. Hefferan 

The regular meeting was canceled for tomorrow. We did vote to schedule the public 

hearing on the RV Park on Jan. 3 at 6 pm. This is our next meeting. The location is yet to 

be determined.  

 

Attorney’s Report: by B. Derman 

Derman discussed the mutual aid agreement with South Torch Lake. Pharo explained the 

services in each location. Derman will get an agreement together.  

 

Supervisor’s Report: by L. Bargy 
L. Atkinson said Parks and Rec met and discussed cross country skiing at Maplehurst. It 

would do us justice if we could do some pros and cons list.  There are a lot of pluses but 

there are some minuses, too. There are questions about liability and volunteers. We 

should review the issues and have a discussion. 

 

Library Report: by L. Atkinson 

No report 

 

Unfinished Business 
None 

 

New Business 
None 

 

Public Comment 
No one wished to speak. 

 

Approval of Bills 
Motion to approve the bills by S. Ball/B. Pharo. Motion carried.  

 

Meeting adjourned by order of the chair at 7:48pm.  

 



These minutes are subject to approval at the January meeting. A copy of these minutes 

are available at miltontownship.org 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sandra Ball, Clerk 


